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' WEBNESDAY MAY 31 SPM

St Martm s School audltorlum — Wmchester Streef "ntrance

5 eak Rallo Myers a Cabbagetowner and a member of Fri 'cis' of Fo Yoric wﬂi address the ;
; changes coming to the area around Fort York. His group have suci:'esSfull 1€ resolution to
 the proposed towers and bmidmgs that were to surrouné the fort. He will aiso have model and 7

slides showmg the pian of the area. . . -

W mgs" ._urarea ﬂrus winter,
< :-1sp -ay l’r@fessors:

_Maca Etkmd and'Mark 'fney Win S?eak'aboui the 3 -:.

Board and Officer Elections Presentation of Volunteer Awards

Presentation of Cabbagetown Renovation Award

1994-95 CPA BOARD

-' _ Preszdent — Lene Badhwar_fw Cwordmatar .
. che President — Sue Langton — Devefapmenis & deszgmszn -
.  Treasurer — Josette Garoufallis — Financial 1 .
 Secretary — Chris Howard — Minutes & walicmg wur

Paé#PmSLdent o Peggy Kurtm - Vdea, newsfetter & deszgmztzon .

BOARD = ’ . SPECIALADVISORS

~ Janice Hall-Harrs "Deszgnatzon &awards . Re]lo Myers  District deszgnafmn
~ Mary Harlan ~ Forsythia Festival Geotge Rust E’Eye Dzstrzct deszgmztzon_
Donalda I—hlton - f-Werkmg tours &wzfmg . .
. 'RossMcKean . -Eez:elopmerzts : . -__:;;:__ .
_ _BnanSummers Audio Wsualé’dzsmbufwn -

. Stephanie Wy_i_;g_ _. :*-'_.--1-‘arsythm Festzml :-__._;;;; .

NOMINATIONS

If you would like to submit a nomination for CPA's board or officer position, please contact a member of the nominating committee as soon
as possible. Members of the nominating committee are Lene Badhwar, 921-4601, Ross McKean, 944-1232 and Peggy Kurtin, 967-6432.




CABBAGETOWN PRESERVATION A SSOCIATION

PRESIDENT’'S ANNUAL REPORT May 1994-1995

s I reflect on my year as President of the
Cabbagetown Preservation Association
(CPA), many things come to mind. A walk on
the streets of Cabbagetown refreshes my memory
about places, people, events and the work of the

association that contributes to this v1ta1 _

community over the past year.

My thoughts immediately turn to the Board'_
members and many volunteers who have

generously contributed their time and energy to
the CPA.
Cabbagetown make events like the Forsythia
Festival and Walking Tours so successful. They

have produced our newsletters, the “I Love

Cabbagetown wdeo, undertaken research on

houses, held timely workshops and last but not

least recorded our minutes and financial
transactions: Their successes are Cabbagetown
successes s : )

Thank you to all these dedlcated people If you
have not met them personally, you will certainly
know them by the work they represent and the
pleasure you have taken from their efforts on
your behalf. - :

You make the CPA happen w1th your
membershlp Yf’)ur $10 membershlp fee in the

Association is very important. It provides part
of the financial basis for-our survival together
with the proceeds from the sales of our books, t-

shirts and postcards, etc. We are also. very

fortunate this year to receive a Herltagei :
Organization Development Grant from the
Ministry of Culture, Tourism and Recreation.
This grant ($1225) has covered 75% of our.
newsletter, educational and promotionalcosts.

The CPA works within a successful community
which attempts to preserve the past. An
important part of “Keeping the past in our
future” is the designation of historical buildings
and the overall planning of Cabbagetown which
will affect our streets and our community in the
future. You are well aware that the planning

Their. dedlcatlon to a vibrant

framework for Toronto is constantly changing.
Since June 1994, Cabbagetown has been covered (
by site plan control which means that new
developments are not just guided by what is
permissible within the zoning by-law, but
massing and siting can be considered within the

; _Qi;re_ral_l context of the streetscape.

Furthermore, the new Ontario Planning Act
Reforms, will integrate conservation into the
Planning Act. This comprehensive set of policy
statements and their implementation guidelines
will bring heritage conservation planning to the
fore of the planning process, a significant

improvement over the old eleventh hour stand

that we are a_Il famiiiar_ with.

The Winchester Hotel has been officially

designated thanks to the concerted effort by
Ward 7 councillor, Pam McConnell, the BIA and (
the CPA. The Toronto Historical Board have '
recommended the designation of 35 Spruce
Street. Only the approval by City Council is
needed now. We can also report that the
proposed infill developmenton Woodstock Place
has been abandoned by the developer because

. of community input at the conceptual planning

stage and the need for site plan approval

--Beautlful and stately Metcalfe Street with its
-overarched trees has been the focus of the

researchers these past months. Architectural and

“historical data has been compiled and
_photographs taken of each house between
s Carlton and Winchester Streets.

1 would be remiss to close without saying that I

have had a fulfilling and enjoyable year working
with the CPA Board and volunteers. To live and
work in a community is to enjoy the community
at its fullest.

Lene Badhwar




PORCHES AND VERANDAHS

Ontario’s extreme climate prompted builders to
provide a shelter protecting an important
entrance in the winter, as well as, offering a
shaded area for the enjoyment of its often sub-
tropical summer. Porches had finishes and
details like those of furniture, more details of
cabinetmaker than a carpenter.

Because porches have frequent use, and are
constructed of many parts, they require
considerable maintenance to repair the damage

-« of weathering and human wear and tear. There

is evidence of porches added that are not
sympathetic to the style of the house - as well,
old porches that have been removed
permanently.

During your inspection, look for water related
damage around posts and balustrades - make
sure there are no structural flaws before working
on details. Ensure that stone or cast stone
balustrades are well anchored: if not, repair or
replace. Cast or wrought iron railings should be
secure in stone. Wooden porch floors and other
exposed wood should be treated with a water
repellent preservative before refinishing takes
place.

If you are considering to permanently enclose
“ your open porch, please follow the model of
historic practice used for summer screening. Try
to retain the historic ‘transparency’ of the porch
as much as possible -ie- do not use smoked glass
or reflective glass to enclose it.

Take care of upper story porches - they tend to
be less used and do not get as much “inspection’

by you as would an entrance porch or verandah.
Ensure that upper story porches are well founded
and properly fastened and flashed at walls and
roofs. The porch should not compromise the
foundation and exterior of the building.

STEFPS AND RAMPS

Keep foundation of exterior steps secure. Steps
are vulnerable to the heaving of freezing and
thawing ground. Good drainage is very
important. Exterior steps should be level, with
only enough slope to drain water away quickly.
Stone and concrete steps should be sound, with
no deep cracks or missing chips.

When repairs are made, ensure that patching
matches colour, texture, profile and hardness of
existing steps. Keep wooden steps well
maintained. Replace rotten or heavily worn steps
in kind. Renew the paint on wooden steps more
frequently. If steps are unpainted and stained,
make sure the green coloured growth is scrubbed
away, dried for 24 hours and a water repellent
stain applied. A second application of the stain
is recommended after a sufficient drying period.

HAPPY HOME MAINTENANCE?

Information obtained from WELL-PRESERVED,
the Ontario Foundation’s Manual of Principles
and Practice for Architectural Conservancy by
Mark Fram. This manual is in the library of the
Cabbagetown Preservation Association.




: dance 'f:mups and iacaim
}ob o keep g everyone. i

_ . This year ‘s event would not have heer_r ossible w
;_ 1tems they dcmated for prIZE*givmg as weil as for

Jones, Mary Harlan, PEgg:" Kus Em.

~ Ross, Keith Tarswell Gloria Trupllo, DlaneT ko, Eal Vitalis

THE WINCHESTER HOTEL

— HISTORY —

The land on which this hotel stands were first

surveyed in 1793 by Lt. Governor Simcoe’s land

surveyors. The land, Park Lot 2, bounded by
Carlton, Bloor, Parliament and the Don River was
deeded to Francis, infant son of John/and Elizabeth
Simcoe. The family then built a small ho
north east corner of their property whic they called
Castle Frank.

In 1796, the Corps of the Que;gn’s
from the lake to Castle Frank for
the Simcoes and their guests. T
Parliament Street as the first P
were at its foot. »

building was set back from
landscaped garden.

In 1880, John Ayre, the new awner and manag )
the Lake View House Hotel, erected &: 2-storey br
and roughcast addition facmg Parﬁlameﬁt Si‘reet

View Hotel. In 1888, the 1880 Lake View Hotel was
replaced with the three-storey-brick: :building...
(architects Kennedy and Holland) which occupies
the site today.

By the turn of the century, the Lake View Hotel -~
regarded as one of the more popular resorts in t.

City of\Toronto. The hotel was equipped with the
)most modertic ‘conveniences, electric bells, bathrooms

on every ﬂobr telephones and a patent rope fire
escapes. Italso featured a summer garden, large lodge
room, pub,l' - hall and billiard room.

i -'gmﬁcant alteration were made, the ground
,ﬁwas clad in Vitrolite, a vertical 2-story sign

1 rected and*’the Winchester Street entrance and

alrcase Weremaltered in the Art Moderne style. In
955 the IOWer portion of the building was clad in

1, Peter Christodoulou will be the manager
ot Trarsfer permit has been promised on
f:mspectlons

ﬁ%ihefa

blic 1 meetmg March 6, City Councillor Pam

* McConnell es}abhshed three community reference

groups to examine [1] the historical nature of the
- buildirg {2} the residential use [3] the licensing of the
tavern. For more information or to get involved, call
City Councillor Pam McConnell’s office at 392-7916.



“What street(s) do you think CPA should recommend for designation?”

Heritage Survey

We thought you may be interested in knowing how your neighbours answered question 15 of the Heritage survey,

Half of Don Vale area

All of area between Gerrard, Bloor, Parliament Streets and the Don River (Don Vale area) 31%
Metcalfe Street as pilot project 29%
Not sure 27%
Various other street as first choice 9%

4%

Also 5% indicated that the streets west of Parliament St. should be considered in the future.
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— History —

This pre-Confederation house is one of the
oldest in Cabbagetown. It was built in 1860
for Charles B. Mackay;, a clerk at the Front
Street Customs House. The Toronto
Historical Board describe this house as “an
unusual if not unique example of a type of
Ontario Farm Cottage designed in the
vernacular Georgian Style.” The red brick
was likely obtained from the Don Valley

" Brickworks with the buff brick, used to

emphasize the quoins and lintels, from the
Yorkville brickyard. Behind the decorative
iron fence, there are 3 Catalpa trees and a
large Chestnut tree in the front garden.

— Future —

The developer of the property has agreed
to restore and renovate the house. The
complete site is to be treated for termite
control. The six townhouses that are to be
built at the rear of the property will enter
by a new road on the east side of the

property.

Congratulations to the owners of 401
Sackville Street. The Toronto
Historical Board has recommended
that this 1872 house be placed on the/
City of Toronto’s Inventory of Heritage
properties. John Ward, a carpenter, was
the builder and first owner of this house
which was among the first to be
constructed on the east side of
Sackville. He sold the house to John
Erz, a tailor, two years later. This house
has recently had major construction to
the rear.
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“Main streets are the bones that make up the (~
skeleton of the City. They have much to do
with the city’s personality.” —Jane Jacobs,
Housing on Main Streets Forum

ITS TIME TO RENEW YOUR ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP
TO THE CABBAGETOWN PRESERVATION ASSOCIATION

The membership is $10.00. It will cover from the annual meeting of 1995 to annual meeting 1996.
It you haven't got the time to help us this year, perhaps next year, but join CPA to day.

I may be interested in contributing time to one of the following:

Forsythia Festival Walking tours (1 Research Newsletter delivery U
Name

Address

Postal Code Telephone ( )

Please mail or deliver your membership to 5 Dermott Place M5A 3B5



